
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Commander’s Report                         Althea Doolittle, SN 

 
Hopefully by the time you read this article 

warmer weather will finally be upon us and 

our boating activities will be in full swing.  

¢Ƙƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ Bilge Chatter contains 

information about all of our summer rendezvous 

activities.  Since this is the last newsletter until 

September, be sure to add these events to your 

calendar now and make your reservations.  If you are 

new to the squadron, I encourage you to attend as 

many events as you can.  These events are a perfect 

chance to meet and get to know members of our 

ǎǉǳŀŘǊƻƴΦ  !ƴŘΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƴŜǿ ǘƻ ōƻŀǘƛƴƎΣ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ŦƛƴŘ 

that our members are more than willing to share their 

knowledge and experience with you.   

 

I mentioned our next rendezvous to be held at North 

Channel Yacht Club the weekend of June 10 ς 12 in my 

article last month.  This promises to be a fun weekend 

that also includes an opportunity to attend the USPS 

Emergencies on Board seminar to be taught by Tom 

Smith.  Please note that you MUST make your 

reservation by May 30th to secure one of our reserved 

ǿŜƭƭǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƭǳōΦ  !ƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ƪŀȅŀƪ 

or dinghy to explore the St. Clair Flats.  Come by boat or 

car for all or part of the weekend.  Additional details 

and registration information are available in this 

newsletter and on our website at www.bpsd9.org .  

/ƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ !ŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǘƛǾŜ hŦŦƛŎŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ ōȅ tŀǘ 

Jarmon for information about our remaining 

rendezvous this summer.  Although travel plans prohibit 

me from attending the North Channel Yacht Club  

 

 

 

rendezvous, I hope to see many of you at one or more 

of our other summer rendezvous. 

 

Personally, my husband Phil and I have spent the spring 

teaching the USPS Navigation course to an enthusiastic 

class of seven students.  Since this is the first time that 

we have taught the class, we have probably worked just 

as hard as our students.  Students in the class have 

taken sextant sights at two different locations on Lake 

St. Clair for their sight folder requirements to complete 

Navigation.  In a few days these students will get their 

exams and then spend the next two weeks working on 

them.  Does this sound like a college class?  Sure!  But, 

ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ƛǘ ƻǊ ƴƻǘΣ ƛǘΩǎ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ Ŧǳƴ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ǳǎŜ ȅƻǳǊ 

sextant sights on stars and planets to find your position.  

And, did you know that our squadron has four high 

quality sextants available for rental to our Junior 

Navigation and Navigation students.  So, you do not 

have to invest in the purchase of your own sextant in 

order to complete JN or N.  We are proud that our 

squadron has an unusually large number of members 

who have successfully completed either JN or N.   

Hopefully, these students will soon add to that number!  

My point here is that the squadron offers both 

advanced grade classes that culminate with JN and N as 

well as a number of elective classes.  Each class provides 

the student with knowledge that could be invaluable to 

the boater.  Another benefit is the opportunity to get to 

know other squadron members.  Many friendships have 

developed from members who initially met in a class.  

Our current Navigation students took the Junior 

Navigation class together in 2015.  One now races on 

the same sailboat as another student.  Another is now a 
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The next edition of the Bilge Chatter will be published on September 1.  For 
details on our summer activities, go to our web site at www.bpsd9.org.  
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Come for the Boating Education . . . Stay for the Friendsϱ 

 

member of the same yacht club as another student.  

They have supported each other as they work through 

their homework problems.  In short, it has been a great 

job teaching this group the last two years.  Sure, 

teaching the class has been work but we, too, have 

become closer friends with these students/members, a 

benefit that most who are asked to teach a class may 

ƴƻǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ŀōƻǳǘΦ  {ƻΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ǘŀƪŜƴ ŀ ¦{t{ 

class in a while, think about advancing your boating 

skills by signing up for a class to move up to the next 

grade, such as from P to AP.  Or take one of our elective 

classes such as Marine Electronics or Weather.  Our 

SEO, Judy Delargy, is in the process of planning for fall 

classes and would love to hear from you regarding what 

class that you might be interested in taking.  

Remember, learning is a lifelong process.  And 

Birmingham Power Squadron is proud to offer you 

quality classes taught by excellent instructors.   

 

Have a safe summer of boating! 

       

      Althea  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ed Note.  Lƴ ǘƘŜ 9ȄŜŎǳǘƛǾŜ hŦŦƛŎŜǊΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘΣ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ŦƛƴŘ 

a request for volunteers to participate in a cooperative 

charting outing.  Performing Civic Service is one of the 

reasons we exist as an organization.  I thought it might 

be helpful to summarize the importance of the program 

ŀǎ ȅƻǳ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ 5ƻǳƎΩǎ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘΦ  IŜǊŜ ƛǎ ǿƘŀǘ United 

States Power Squadrons® has to say about cooperative 

charting: 

 

 

THE USPS - NOS/NOAA COOPERATIVE CHARTING 

PROGRAM 

The Cooperative Charting Program of the United States 

Power Squadrons is conducted in close coordination 

with the Marine Chart Division, National Ocean Service, 

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration of 

the U.S. Department of Commerce. The Program is a 

major public service of USPS. Under it, members supply 

information to the Marine Chart Division of NOS/NOAA 

leading to corrections to nautical charts, small craft 

charts, Coast Pilot publications and formerly, Small Craft 

Facilities. They also supply data on depth surveys, range 

status, tidal current surveys and geodetic marks and 

formerly, aeronautical charts. The Aid To Navigation 

Inspection program allows for damaged or misplaced 

Aids to be reported. The Adopt-A-Chart subprogram 

provides for individual squadrons to assume 

responsibility to keep a chart or a portion of a chart in 

their local boating area up to date and get recognition 

on new editions for their work. We have been told that 

the Cooperative Charting Program is recognized as the 

most effective user-participation program in all of the 

Federal services. 

There are many things in life more 

important than cruising  .......  

When you find out what they are, 

let us  know. 
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DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

JUNE 
 
7     9·/ha ŀǘ YŜǊōȅΩǎ ς Everybody welcome 

 
11-12    Rendezvous at North Channel Yacht Club 

See Flyer ς Register by XXXX 
 

24-27    CPS Rendezvous at Wallaceburg 
Info to Follow 

 
JULY 

 
14-17    Tall Ship Celebration Bay City 

See page XXXX for more information 
 

28-32    Detroit Squadron 100th Anniversary  DYC Rendezvous 
See Flyer ς Registration Required 

 
29 Jul-7 Aug   Coast Guard Festival, Grand Haven, MI 

See info at page XXXX 
 

AUGUST 
 

12-14    Rendezvous ŀǘ WŀǊƳƻƴΩǎ 
 
9    Old Club weekday lunch (Tuesday) 
 

 20    Deadline for Bilge Chatter submissions 
  
23-28    USPS Pittsburgh Governing Board Meeting. 
 

SEPTEMBER 
 
6    9·/ha ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŀǘ YŜǊōȅΩǎΦ  9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜΗ 
 
13    Member meeting at {ƘƛŜƭŘΩǎΦ 

 
 

Additional events and details will be listed on the Squadron web site (www.bpsd9.org) 
Or on the D-9 web site at www.d9-usps.org 

 

           

 

 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

JUNE 
 
7     9·/ha ŀǘ YŜǊōȅΩǎ ς Everybody welcome 

 
10-12    Rendezvous at North Channel Yacht Club 

See Flyer ς Register by May 31 
 

24-26    CPS Rendezvous at Wallaceburg 
                          Info to Follow 

 
JULY 

 
14-17    Tall Ship Celebration Bay City, MI 

See page 11 for more information 
 

28-31    Detroit Squadron 100th Anniversary  DYC Rendezvous 
See Flyer ς Registration Required 

 
29 Jul-7 Aug   Coast Guard Festival, Grand Haven, MI 

See info at page 11 
 

AUGUST 
 

9    Old Club weekday lunch (Tuesday) 
 
12-14    wŜƴŘŜȊǾƻǳǎ ŀǘ WŀǊƳƻƴΩǎ 
 

 20    Deadline for Bilge Chatter submissions 
  
23 -28    USPS® Governing Board Meeting -- Pittsburgh. 
 

SEPTEMBER 
 
6    9·/ha ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŀǘ YŜǊōȅΩǎΦ  9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜΗ 
 
13    aŜƳōŜǊ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŀǘ {ƘƛŜƭŘΩǎΦ 
 

OCTOBER 
 
4    EXCOM ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ŀǘ YŜǊōȅΩǎ 
 
11    Member meeting at Shields 

 
28-30    D9 Fall Conference ς Grand Rapids 

 
Additional events and details will be listed on the Squadron web site (www.bpsd9.org) 

Or on the D-9 web site at www.d9-usps.org 
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Education Officer’s Report              Judy Delargy, JN 
 

Yay!  The boat is in the water, the 

engine is fixed and we've completed 

our shakedown cruise.  So we are now 

officially participating in boating 

season. 

 

Meanwhile, back in the Education arena, we have a couple 

of graduates to congratulate: 

 

District Education Officer, Tom Smith has successfully 

completed his Navigation course, making him an  

Navigator.  Great job, Tom!  

 

1st Lt Greg Allen, AP is to be congratulated for successfully 

completing Engine Maintenance. 

 

You can congratulate both Tom and Greg at the North 

Channel Yacht Club rendezvous on June 11.  Tom will be 

teaching the Emergencies On Board Seminar at that 

rendezvous.   

 

The other Summer Seminars are held at 9:30 am at West 

Marine: 

 

Date Topic 

11-Jun  Man Overboard  

09-Jul  Boat Handling Under Power  

13-Aug  Radar  

10-Sep  Emergencies on Board  

08-Oct  Sail Trim  

12-Nov  Knots, Bends & Hitches  

10-Dec  Tides & Currents  

 

LΩƭƭ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŀǘŜǊΣ 

 

Judy 

 

Executive Officer’s Report                  Doug Mitchell, SN 

  

²ŜƭƭΣ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ ƎƻƻŘ ŀƎŀƛƴ ǎƻ 

maybe this time it really is the 

beginning of boating season! 

 

 

No more member meetings till September ς so we can 

ditch dressing up, jump into our shorts and boating shoes 

and spend our time together in a more casual way and 

around boats. 

 

Speaking of boats, we are still trying to find some folks 

interested in going out for an afternoon with some fellow 

squadron members to do some coop charting on Lake St. 

Clair.  We have had several members who have 

volunteered to donate the use of their boat for an 

afternoon and would like to have a few members sign up 

to come along for the ride.  Not only do you get to spend 

some time on the water, but you get an opportunity to put 

your chart reading and observation skills to use checking 

for any differences between what is on the chart and what 

ƛǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŀǘŜǊ όƻǊ ƴŜŀǊōȅ ƭŀƴŘύ hw ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ 

anymore.  At a national meeting some time ago, I attended 

a NOAA presentation on Co Op Charting and another 

participant from coastal MissisǎƛǇǇƛ ŀǎƪŜŘ άIƻǿ Řƻ ȅƻǳ 

document thingǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǊŜ ƴƻ ƭƻƴƎŜǊ ǘƘŜǊŜΚέ ς This was 

shortly after hurricane Katrina.  Interestingly, there is an 

ŀŎŎŜǇǘŀōƭŜ ǇǊƻŎŜŘǳǊŜ ŦƻǊ άǇǊƻǾƛƴƎέ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎΩǎ ƴƻǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ 

ŀƴȅƳƻǊŜΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ Ƙƻǿ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ 

doneΣ ŎƻƳŜ ŀƭƻƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŀƴ ŀŦǘŜǊƴƻƻƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŀǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩƭƭ 

show you. 

 

P/C Larry Delargy SN is about to start the summer vessel 

ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǘƛƴƎǎ ŀƴŘ LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ƘŜ ŎƻǳƭŘ ǳǎŜ ŀ ŦŜǿ ƳƻǊŜ 

hands.  If you are already a vessel examiner, great just let 

Larry know when ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ŀǘǘŜƴŘƛƴƎ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 

ŜǾŜƴǘǎΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƴƻǘ ȅŜǘΣ Ǝƻ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ¦{t{ ǿŜō ǎƛǘŜ ŀƴŘ ƎŜǘ 

ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ ƻƴ ōŜŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŀƴ ŜȄŀƳƛƴŜǊΦ  ¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ǎǘƛƭƭ plenty of 

time to do this self-study course.  For more information, 

ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊ [ŀǊǊȅΩǎ ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜ ŜƭǎŜǿƘŜǊŜ ƛƴ this edition of the 

Bilge. 

 

The Nominating Committee is gearing up to fill the 

squadron officer and chairperson positions for 2017.  If 

ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ƎƛǾŜƴ ǎƻƳŜ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ǘƻ ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ 

squadron activities, these folks would love to hear from 

ȅƻǳΦ  LΩƳ sure they can match your interests and skills to a 

ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ƻǊ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘȅ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳΩŘ ŜƴƧƻȅ ŀƴŘ ōŜ ƘŜƭǇŦǳƭ ǘƻ 

the squadron with at the same time.  You can email or 

phone P/C Betty Torres JN or P/R/C Don Fiander SN to 

inquire. 
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Enjoy your summer on the water ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ŘǊƻǇ 

ōȅ ƻƴŜ ƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǉǳŀŘǊƻƴ ǊŜƴŘŜȊǾƻǳǎΣ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ŦƛƴŘ ǘƘŜ 

schedule in these pages also.  

 

Doug 

 

Secretary’s Report                                     Tom Geggie, SN 

This Bilge Chatter brings us to a 

recess in our publishing year.  The 

next Bilge Chatter will be published 

at the end of August as a September 

issue.  Also, there will be no 

member meetings in June, July and 

August, but we look forward to seeing you in 

September. 

 

This does not mean that Birmingham Power Squadron is 

going away for the summer.  Quite the contrary, we will 

have a number of new and traditional outings.  We will 

try hard to keep you up-to-date on both Birmingham 

and major events sponsored by other squadrons by 

posting information on our web site at www.bpsd9.org 

and by sending you periodic email reminders. 

 

In addition to these events, if you look at the D-9 web 

site, you will find fun and interesting events almost 

every weekend through the summer. 

 

Please check on our web site periodically during the 

summer so that you do not miss out. 

 

And, as a friendly reminder, if you have news on your 

summer or on other members, or if you have photos, 

please forward everything to me at 

secretary@bpsd9.org not later than 20 August and I will 

endeavor to get many of them into the September Bilge 

Chatter. 

 

All of us on your Bridge wish you a safe and fun summer 

on the water. 

Tom 

 

 

Treasurer’s Report                               Jerry Major, JN 

 Our April Texas Hold ΨEm Fund Raiser 

generated funds north of $2,200.  

Thanks, again, to all who 

volunteered.  Your involvement is 

crucial as the Squadron becomes 

more reliant on outside funding 

sources to balance its annual budget. 

 

Our next event will again be held at Mr. .Ωǎ ƻŦ wƻȅŀƭ 

Oak, September 25-28, 2016. Shifts are 6:00pm to 

9:45pm; and 9:45pm to 1:30am Sunday through 

Wednesday.  Mr. .Ωǎ ƛǎ ƻƴ aŀƛƴ {ǘǊŜŜǘ Ƨǳǎǘ {ƻǳth of 11 

Mile.  There is a well-lighted metered parking lot 

adjacent to the rear entrance, and across from the 

police station.  The parking meters accept credit cards.  

Once you have made your initial meter deposit, write 

your meter number and expiration time on the poker 

room white board and the wait staff will feed your 

ƳŜǘŜǊ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƴǘǊŀŎǘƻǊΩǎ ŜȄǇŜƴǎŜΦ 

 

You can sign up to work (a) shift(s) via email 

gmmajor1@att.net or 248 478 0471.  A sign up sheet 

for remaining vacancies will be circulated at the 

September membership meeting. 

 

 

We still NEED MORE VOLUNTEERS.  Too many people 

have been asked to work more than one shift.  This 

could easily be alleviated by more volunteers stepping 

up.  Three member workers are required for each shift.  

No poker expertise is required.  One of our volunteers 

exchanges chips for currency, other records the 

transaction, and the third volunteer, upon request, 

delivers chips to the game table(s) in exchange for 

currency.  There are two chip denominations; $5 and 

$1.  Any first time volunteer will always be scheduled 

with a veteran.  Our contractor, Fire & Ice Gaming 

{ǳǇǇƭȅΣ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ ǘŀōƭŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŘŜŀƭŜǊǎΦ  LǘΩǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ 

opportunity to help YOUR squadron meet its financial 

needs while bonding with your fellow squadron 

members. 

Jerry 

 

Administrative Officer’s Report                Pat Jarmon, SN 

 

 

http://www.bpsd9.org/
mailto:secretary@bpsd9.org
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I am trying to think what I need to 

ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘŜ ǘƻ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭ όǘƘŀǘΩǎ ƛƴǘŜƴŘŜŘ 

to be collective, not southern) in a 

summer message since this will be the 

last BILGE CHATTER until September.  I 

think the most important thing I can say 

ƛǎ άtƭŜŀǎŜ ǎǘŀȅ ƛƴ ǘƻǳŎƘ ǿƛǘƘ .t{ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 

ǎǳƳƳŜǊέΦ  ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ƳŀŘŜ ŀƴŘ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜŘ Ǉƭŀƴǎ ǘƘŀǘ 

ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ǿŜ ǘƘƛƴƪ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ŜƴƧƻȅΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜ ōest 

laid plans do run into changes, adaptations, alterations, 

and even additions ς 

PLEASE, check your BPS Web Page www.bpsd9.org  

regularly, especially before leaving home for any event. If 

you have a question please contact a Bridge Member or 

Chairperson ς we are available and can usually find out 

what you need to know to fit our event to your specific 

needs, or about any changes made necessary by weather, 

etc. However annoying the Computer Age may 

occasionally be to soƳŜ ƻŦ ǳǎ ΨŘƛƴƻǎŀǳǊǎΩΣ ǿŜ Řƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ 

agree that it gives all of us a much better chance to stay in 

touch and communicate immediately if change is 

necessary, but it only works if we count on those involved 

and affected to check on details that we post online. 

¢Ƙŀǘ ǎŀƛŘΣ ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǘƘƛƴƪ ƛǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ Ƴŀȅ 

interest you as BPS Members: (look for flyers with details 

in this BILGE) 

June 10-12 North Channel Yacht Club (no, not way up 

north ς this one is nearby & convenient in the St Clair 

River) Look at their web site if you missed our meeting 

program ς ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƴƛŎŜ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜΩǊŜ ǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ 

enjoy.  A club house dinner Friday, Continental Breakfast 

лфΥлл {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ {ŜƳƛƴŀǊ ƻƴ ά9ƳŜǊƎŜƴŎƛŜǎ ƻƴ .ƻŀǊŘέ 

Saturday at 10:00 and Grilled burgers & hot dogs (bring a 

dish to pass) at Noon Saturday will leave you lots of time 

to do your own thing and enjoy the surroundings & 

company. RSVP NOW!!! 

Our Canadian neighbors are hosting a Rendezvous it 

would be a shame to miss June 24 – 26. It is in 

Wallaceburg, a charming Canadian town, dockage is free, 

and the party will be fun ς break out pirate costumes and 

décor if you wish and be sure to join in! 

Detroit Power Squadron’s 100th Anniversary Rendezvous 

ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ Wǳƭȅ ƛǎ ŘŜǘŀƛƭŜŘ ƛƴ .L[D9 ŀƭǎƻΦ IŜǊŜΩǎ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƻ 

the Detroit Yacht Club, with four days of Detroit 

hospitality, tours, ball game, etc., all in the company of 

Squadron members from around this and other Districts. 

Lots of history, a great Yacht Club and diverse activities.  

See you there! 

²ŜΩǾŜ ƴƻǘ Ǝƻǘ ŀƭƭ ǘhe details pinned down, but for those 

free on a weekday August 9, a unique opportunity to visit 

a historic nautical destination, not generally open to the 

public. We are invited to lunch in the clubhouse at the Old 

Club on a summer Tuesday and see how yachting used to 

ōŜ ŀƳƻƴƎ ǘƘŜ 5ŜǘǊƻƛǘ ŀǊƛǎǘƻŎǊŀŎȅΦ ¸ƻǳΩǾŜ ǎŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƭƻǊŦǳƭ 

houses as you enter the North Channel of the St Clair 

wƛǾŜǊΣ ƴƻǿ ŎƻƳŜ ǎŜŜ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ōŜƘƛƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŦŀǎŎƛƴŀǘƛƴƎ ŦŀœŀŘŜΦ  

Times and menus will be revealed on our website as we 

complete arrangements ς save the date and watch for 

more information! 

The Seahorse Extravaganza ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǘ WŀǊƳƻƴΩǎ ǎŜŀƘƻǊǎŜ 

lair on August 12-14. We promise more seahorses than 

ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ǎŜŜƴ ŀƴȅǿƘŜǊŜ, plenty of good food and good 

company all right back of St Clair Metropark. Free dockage 

(reserve if you want space), ala carte meals, & outdoor 

backyard fun.  Pizza, Surf & Turf, Mc Muffins, all among 

friends.  

¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǎ ǎǘƛƭƭ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƪŜŜǇ ǳǇ ǿƛǘƘ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ƻƴ 

our websites and make reservations to guarantee spots to 

tie up & plenty of food. 

As for recent past ς we set a couple of records May 14 at 

Markley.  A die-hard dependable few partied in spite of 

ǿƛƴŘ ŀƴŘ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊΦ ²ŜΩǾŜ ƴŜǾŜǊ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ǘŀǊǇ ŀ ǇƛŎƴƛŎ 

shelter to keep food & guests from blowing away and 

seldom have members found such bargains at a BPS boat 

stuff auction. We did it and we survived and even had 

some fun doing it!  The auction turned up enough funds to 

pay for our hot dogs & beer and the food was outstanding 

as usual.  We may schedule a later start ǘƻ άǎǳƳƳŜǊέ ƴŜȄǘ 

year, but certainly owe thanks to those who turned out to 

play despite unpredictable Michigan May conditions! 

I leave you with wishes for good boating, fun and safety 

for the upcoming season. Enjoy! (& watch the Bilge 

Chatter.)  

  

Pat 

 

http://www.bpsd9.org/
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U.S. COAST GUARD BOATING SAFETY APP:  

 

As the nation's recreational boating safety coordinator, 

the Coast Guard works to minimize loss of life, personal 

injury, property damage, and environmental harm. Our 

boating safety program involves public education 

programs, regulation of boat design and construction, 

approval of boating safety equipment, and vessel safety 

checks for compliance with federal and state safety 

requirements. The Coast Guard Mobile App supports these 

missions by providing the essential services and 

information most commonly requested by boaters.  

Features of the app include: state boating information; a 

safety equipment checklist; free boating safety check 

requests; navigation rules; float plans; and calling features 

to report pollution or suspicious activity. When location 

services are enabled, users can receive the latest weather 

reports from the closest National Oceanic and 

Atmospheric Administration weather buoys as well as 

report the location of a hazard on the water. 

The app also features an Emergency Assistance button 

which, with locations services enabled, will call the closest 

Coast Guard command center. 

The Boating Safety Mobile app was not designed to 

replace a boater's marine VHF radio, which the Coast 

Guard strongly recommends all boaters have aboard their 

vessels. The app was mainly designed to provide additional 

boating safety resources for mobile device users. 

The app is self-contained, so personal information is 

stored on the phone and is not sent to the Coast Guard 

unless the user chooses to send it. The Coast Guard does 

not track a user's location, and the app does not track a 

user's location unless the app is being used. For more 

information on the app, please visit 

http:// www.uscg.mil/mobile. 

Larry Delargy, SN 

Vessel Safety Chair 

 

 

Fire extinguisher basics 

Debunking 4 boat fire extinguisher myths 

Here are four fire extinguisher myths debunked: 

Myth no. 1: Tapping or striking the extinguisher keeps the 

ŎƻƴǘŜƴǘǎ άŦǊŜǎƘΦέ 

Reality: [ŜŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ƳŀƭƭŜǘ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜΦ ¢ƻŘŀȅΩǎ ƳƻŘŜǊƴ ŦƛǊŜ 

ŜȄǘƛƴƎǳƛǎƘŜǊǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǳǎŜ ŎƘŜƳƛŎŀƭǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŎŀƪŜΣ ƎŜǘ ƘŀǊŘ ƻǊ 

need to be broken up. Whacking it with a mallet or 

ƘŀƳƳŜǊ ŎƻǳƭŘ ŎƻƳǇǊƻƳƛǎŜ ǘƘŜ ŜȄǘƛƴƎǳƛǎƘŜǊΩǎ ŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ 

put out a fire. 

Myth no. 2: All extinguishers must be mounted with a 

bracket. 

Reality: Mounting a fire extinguisher on a bracket keeps 

the unit in a handy place and may protect it from being 

banged around, but it is not a legal requirement. The 

extinguisher does need to be readily accessible, however, 

so leaving it at the bottom of a locker or compartment is a 

big no-no. 

Myth no. 3: Fire extinguishers get old and go bad every 

year. 

Reality: Unlike flares, fire extinguishers have no expiration 

date. To meet U.S. Coast Guard carriage requirements, the 

extinguisher must be Coast Guard-approved and in good, 

serviceable condition. The charge indicator needs to be in 

the green zone, the nozzle free of obstructions and the 

cylinder not rusted. 

Myth no. 4: The law says you only need to carry one 

extinguisher. 

Reality: U.S. Coast Guard minimum equipment 

requirements dictate that larger vessels are required to 

carry more than one fire extinguisher. While a full list of 

minimum safety gear requirements for all boat sizes can 

be found at BoatUS.org/equipmentΣ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƭŜǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǎǘƻǇ 

you from adding additional extinguishers. Having back-ups 

Ƴŀȅ ƘŜƭǇ ǎŀǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ ōƻŀǘ ŀƴŘ ǿƻƴΩǘ ōǊŜŀƪ ȅƻǳǊ ōǳŘƎŜǘΦ 

Courtesy of United States Power Squadrons® 

 Compass, VOL. 10 NO. 5 

  
The weather may have been bordering on icy, but our 

bodies were warmed by the hot food and our hearts were 

warmed by the good times shared by Birmingham 

members at the Markley rendezvous on May 14.  Dora 

was especially glad to be a part of the party!  We were 

joined by our birthday girl, Violet Geggie, now six who has 

celebrated each of her birthdays with us at the Markley 

 

http://www.uscg.mil/mobile
http://www.boatus.org/equipment
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Hearty souls all at the rendezvous!  P/C Delargy 

performed a Vessel Safety Check, we enjoyed dogs 

(the eating kind and the friendly kind), and we even 

enjoyed ice cream with our cake after we sang Happy 

Birthday to Violet.  It is true that the hot soup was a 

hit of the event. 
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June Birthdays  
 
Robert Blau 
Karen Connor 
Paul Drake  
Michael Fylan  
Dick Jarmon 
Paul Loock 
Pamela Miner 
Dana Sims 
 

July Birthdays  
 
Thomas Geggie 
Gary Hancock  
John Hurtubise  
Dietrich Jones  
Helen Ann Jositas  
Patricia Pitchwak  
Michael Smith 
Elizabeth Torres  
 
 

August Birthdays  
 
Nick Baratta  
Edward Bohdanowicz 
James Connor 
Donald Fiander 
Larry Hicks  
Hal Kaufman 
Paul Nida 
David Pike 
Ted Rogowski 
Louis Seno 
John Snider 
Kregg Wiggins 
 
 

Summer Birthdays  

If your name does not appear in this list, please 
update your roster information on the United States 
Power Squadrons® site.  If you desire that your 
name not appear in the future, please send me  an 
email at secretary@bpsd9.org.  
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On a Personal Note – 
 

We invite you to share your news with Birmingham 
members.  This includes both joys and concerns.  
Depending on the circumstances and your wishes, we will 
share your news in the Bilge Chatter.  Call me or send a 

note to secretary@bpsd9.org.  

 

************************* 

 
I am sorry to report the passing of Elaine Burger, our 

boating friend and sister-in-law of Betsy Loock, in early 

May. 

 

Elaine and her husband, Fred, have been important 

members of the North Channel boating community for 

many years.  Here is the obituary: 
 

Elaine E. Burger 

July 26, 1948 - May 1, 2016      

 

Elaine Burger passed away at her home May 1, 

2016, at the age of 68. 

 

She was born in Mount Clemens, Michigan, on 

July 26, 1948, to Harold and Evelyn (nee Pruehs) 

Schroeder. Elaine is survived by her beloved 

husband, Frederick Burger of 43 years, her two 

loving children, John (Lisa) Burger and Jeffrey 

(Diana) Burger, her two dear grandchildren, 

Jacob and Alexandra, her mother, Evelyn 

Schroeder, her brothers, Roger (Janet) 

Schroeder and Duane (Patricia) Schroeder, and 

her sisters-in-law, Betsy (Paul) Loock and Patti 

(Steve) Warnke. 

 

In lieu of flowers, memorial donations may be 

made to the Beaumont Foundation Pancreas 

Fund Dr. Robert Jury, 3711 West Thirteen Mile 

Road, Royal Oak, MI  48073, or online 

at: foundation.beaumont.edu 

 

Our thoughts are with Paul and Betsy and all members of 
their family. 
 

*************************  
 
We received the following note from D/C Tony 
Lewandowski on May 6: 
 
As many of you know, I suffered a stroke on April 
11th.  Chris, my wife, got me immediately to the hospital. 
At the hospital I suffered a seizure.  Since I was already in 
emergency I was administered a clot busting drug.  As a 
result of Chris' prompt action, I suffered no side effects or 
damage to my brain.  I was released from the hospital on 
April 14th without the need for rehabilitation and no 
restrictions.  I spent a week undergoing tests to determine 
what caused my stroke.  I was not a candidate for 
stroke,  my blood pressure is the same as when I was 18 
years old, my cholesterol is low, I watch my diet and 
maintain a regular exercise program,  I had a complete 
annual physical in January and a stress test  which 
determined that my health was excellent at that time.  I 
should know soon what the test results will determine as 
to what caused my stroke.  I am currently wearing a heart 
monitor 
I have returned to my business full time this week.  I shall 
resume my position at the helm of District 9 this coming 
week. 
I want to thank my bridge and past commander Flynn and 
Stevens for stepping in for me and thank the members of 
District 9 and the Canadian Power Squadron for the cards 
and emails, many good wishes and prayers for me. 
Tony 
 
We wish Tony and Chris the best as Tony continues the 
process of his recovery. 
 

*************************  
 
Please send get-well wishes to Charles Godfrey, who is 
recovering from surgery.  Get well soon, Charles! 
 
 

*************************  
 
 

mailto:secretary@bpsd9.org
https://exg6.exghost.com/owa/redir.aspx?REF=1bPNEUwUqMSmktMq5hNXEmtF4RfLzULn7Yl7RJpIrWI9M6JdgnPTCAFodHRwOi8vZm91bmRhdGlvbi5iZWF1bW9udC5lZHU.
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Come Join the Detroit Power Squadron on Friday 

August 5, 2016 for a one day Excursion to Put–N-Bay 

 

The Jet Express II will leave from the Detroit Yacht Club.  

Boarding will Begin @ 8:30 am, Departure time @ 9:00 

am.  We will be transported to Downtown PutςN-Bay 

where a day of tourist excitement will await you. 

We will begin Boarding for Return to DYC @ 6:45 pm 

Departure time @ 7:00 pm. 

 

If you want to meet us at the DYC by boat, slips will be 

available. 

 

Round trip cost Per Person $89.00 

 

Make your check payable to the Detroit Power 

Squadron.  Mail To: 49940 Gratiot, Chesterfield, MI 

48051 

 

For more information call: 

Lt/C Keith Hawkins, S - Executive Officer @ (313) 445- 

6269 

Lt/C Tony Drewek, P ς Treasurer @ (586) 725- 73781 

1st/Lt Marlene Drewek ςAsst. Treasurer @ (586) 557-

3106 

 

Ed Note:  P/C Torres is planning to attend and can 

provide additional information.  She tells us that this 

event sells out quickly, so if you are interested you will 

want to register quickly. 

Ahoy All, 

Coast Guard Festival 

All District 9 members are invited to come to Grand 

Haven and participate in the 2016 Coast Guard Festival 

29 July to 7 August 2016. The Festival hosts a myriad of 

activities for the entire family: ship tours, downtown 

carnival, arts and craft fair, car show and much more.  

 

On 05 August 2016, District 9 will host a picnic at the 

Great Lakes Marina located at 1920 Lakeshore Dr. in 

Muskegon. D9 will supply the hot dogs and hamburgers. 

Please bring a dish to pass and your own beverages. The 

Grand Parade is the next day. We need your help to 

decorate the float and march in the parade. Saturday 

night is the fireworks and dancing lights display. There is 

so much to see and do, please mark your calendars and 

plan to come to Grand Haven. A list of local Grand 

Haven hotels/motels is available at 

http://www.sailangle.com/viewless.php?/10/56e7189a

9c8ab_MotelsHotelsUSCG.pdf  to make reservations. 

The festival's web site is www.coastguardfest.org For 

more information, contact D/L/C Janet Klumpp, AP. 

Tall Ship Celebration: Bay City 

 

The Tall Ships are coming; the Tall Ships are coming! 

 

Bay City is a host port for the TALL SHIPS® CHALLENGE, 

a series of races and rallies organized by TALL SHIPS 

AMERICA. In 2016, Bay City celebrates fifteen years of 

award-winning maritime festivals having hosted the 

fleet every time it has visited the Great Lakes in 2001, 

2003, 2006, 2010 and 2013. Bay City has been awarded 

thŜ ŘŜǎƛƎƴŀǘƛƻƴ άtƻǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊέ ōȅ ¢![[ {ILt{ 

AMERICA more than any other community in all of 

North America. 

 

When: 14 to 17 July 

 

Where: Downtown Bay City 

 

Volunteers are needed to support this event.  If you 

have a passion for tall ships, you will want to inquire 

about volunteer opportunities.   

For Details on the event and volunteer opportunities: 

search tallshipcelebration.com 

  

Some Great Events 

http://www.sailangle.com/viewless.php?/10/56e7189a9c8ab_MotelsHotelsUSCG.pdf
http://www.sailangle.com/viewless.php?/10/56e7189a9c8ab_MotelsHotelsUSCG.pdf
http://www.coastguardfest.org/
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Birmingham Power Squadron Contacts 
 

Bridge and Elected Committee Officers 
 
Commander                 Cdr Althea Doolittle, SN 
     cdr@bpsd9.org 
Executive Officer                 L/C Doug Mitchell, SN  
     xo@bpsd9.org 
Education Officer                 L/C Judy Delargy, JN 
     seo@bpsd9.org 
Assistant Education Officer                  1st Lt Paul Loock, JN 
     aseo@bpsd9.org 
Administrative Officer                 L/C Pat Jarmon, SN 
     ao@bpsd9.org 
Treasurer                 L/C Gerald Major, JN 
     treasurer@bpsd9.org 
Secretary                  L/C Tom Geggie, SN 
     secretary@bpsd9.org 

 
Executive Committee  
                 Bridge Officers, plus 
                 P/C Betty Torres, JN 
                 Greg Allen, AP 
                 P/C David Kowalski, SN 
                 Rick Sheeran, SN 

 
Audit Committee:  
                 Richard Sheeran, SN 
                 David Bartilson, AP 
                 Gary Rellox, P 
 

Nominating Committee:  
                 P/C Betty Torres, JN 
                P/C Don Fiander, SN 
                Lt Betsy Loock, P 
 

Rules Committee:  
                P/N/F/Lt Dick Jarmon, SN 
                P/C Elizabeth Torres, JN 
 

BPS Webmaster 
                Lt Bonnie George, P   
                    webmaster@bpsd9.org 

 
The Bilge Chatter Editor:             L/C Tom Geggie, SN  

Contact: secretary@bpsd9.org 
Newsletter articles/photos are due by the 20

th
 of the month. 

 

For membership information, contact P/C David 
Kowalski, SN  

membership@bpsd9.org  
 

 

Official Stuff 

The Bilge Chatter is published 10 times a year by 

Birmingham Power Squadron. The deadline for submission 

of all materials is the 20th of each month. Until further 

notice, all articles should be submitted to the editor, L/C 

Thomas Geggie, SN, at secretary@bpsd9.org.  Text should 

be submitted in Word format whenever possible.  Please 

notify the editor of any change in address. Articles may be 

reprinted without permission if credit is given to 

Birmingham Power Squadron and the Bilge Chatter. 

Opinions expressed within do not necessarily reflect the 

opinion of USPS® or of Birmingham Power Squadron. 

 
Trademark Statement:®The USPS Ensign (Flag Design), 

"Wheel-and-Flag Design", "Officer Trident Design", "United 

States Power Squadrons", "USPS", "The Ensign", "the 

{ǉǳŀŘǊƻƴϦ ǿƛǘƘ ŦƭŀƎ ƎǊŀǇƘƛŎΣ άtŀŘŘƭŜ {ƳŀǊǘέΣ ά¦{t{ 

¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅέΣ Ϧ.ƻŀǘ {ƳŀǊǘϦΣ ϦWŜǘ {ƳŀǊǘϦΣ ŀƴŘ Ϧ!ƳŜǊƛŎŀϥǎ 

Boating Club" are registered trademarks of United States 

Power Squadrons. The Squadron Boating Course is a 

service mark of United States Power Squadrons. The "USPS 

Trade Dress" is a trademark of United States Power 

Squadrons. 

 

2016 Meeting Notice and Schedule 

 

For the balance of 2016, unless contrary notice is given, 

Executive Board (EXCOM) and Member meetings of 

Birmingham tƻǿŜǊ {ǉǳŀŘǊƻƴ όǘƘŜ ά{ǉǳŀŘǊƻƴέύ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǎ 

follows: 

June EXCOM Meeting   7 June 

Meeting Break 

Sept EXCOM Meeting   6 Sept 

Sept Member Meeting   13 Sept 

Oct EXCOM Meeting   4 Oct 

October Member Meeting   11 Oct 

November Excom Meeting  1 Nov  

Nov Member Meeting and Elections 8 Nov 

December EXCOM Meeting  6 Dec   

December Member Meeting and COW 13 Dec 

 

Unless contrary notice is given, all EXCOM Meetings will be 

held at KeǊōȅΩǎ YƻƴŜȅ LǎƭŀƴŘ ŀǘ рплт /Ǌƻƻƪǎ wŘΦΣ ¢ǊƻȅΣ aL 

beginning at 1900 with dinner off the menu beginning at 

1800.  All members are welcome to attend.  Unless contrary 

notice is given, all Member Meetings will be held at Shields at 

1476 W. Maple Rd., Troy, MI beginning at 1930 with dinner 

off the menu and camaraderie beginning at 1830. 

  

mailto:secretary@bpsd9.org
mailto:secretary@bpsd9.org.
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Birmingham Power Squadron will host a fabulous  

Rendezvous at North Channel Yacht Club  

(Come join us at the Jewel of the Saint Clair Flats)  

10 ð 12 June 

Arrive by Boat or Car  
(Important: Complete and return attendance confirmation form by 31 May)  

 Friday :  Arrive any time after noon - Dinner in Clubhouse off the menu 1830  

 Saturday  

ï Continental breakfast 0900 $5 per person  

ï BPS Seminar 1000 

Å Emergencies on Board (Tom Smith)  

ï $25 includes manual  (checks payable to Birmingham Power Squadron)  

ï Lunch (noon) 

Å Grilled Burgers & Dogs (bring a dish to pass) $7.50 per person  

ï Soda, coffee, and dessert, condiments etc. compliments BPS  

ï After lunch attendees with dinghyõs may want to explore the many 

surrounding canals, and tributaries or enjoy the facilities and grounds  

ï Dinner  

ï On Your Own (Browns is nearby)  

ï Bar snacks / Pizza available via club facility  

ï Evening 

Å Boat hopping (socialize with your fellow boaters)  

Å Club bar is open past midnight  

Sunday  

Å Expanded continental breakfast  $7.00 per person 0930  

Å Plan to depart by noon.  

 

Note:  A limited number of Vessel Safety Checks will be conducted throughout the weekend on a 

first come first served basis.  Please indicate if you are interested in sch eduling a VSC. 

 

 

By special permission 

of the  NCYC 

Commodore 



 
Page | 14  

 
Come for the Boating Education . . . Stay for the Friendsϱ 

 

There are only a few days to register for this event ς 
whether you are planning to arrive by boat or by car.  
You must respond to Greg Allen not later than May 

31, 2016. 
 

For your convenience, we have put this flyer on the Squadron web site: 
www.bpsd9.org.  Please follow the instructions at the bottom of the first page of 
the web site flyer to complete your registration on-line or print the form and  
e-mail it to Greg at gregory.p.allen@gmail.com.  

  

 

http://www.bpsd9.org/
mailto:gregory.p.allen@gmail.com
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òItõs A Pirateõs Lifeó 
Wallaceburg Power and Sail Squadron  

 

Invites you to the 2016 District 

Rendezvous 

June 24, 25, 26 

This yearõs theme is òItõs a Pirates Life.ó  Prizes for the best decorated pirate 
ship and best pirate costume.  

 
Donõt forget to wear your costume Saturday at the dock lunch and evening dinner. 

 

Accommodations  
 Water     Land 
 
Dockage is FREE The Days Inn, 76 McNaughton Ave.    Call Kevin: 
 
    Book yourself; mention CPS, Rms $85    519-627-1877 (D) 

          519-627-0781      519-677-5707 (E) 
 

REGISTRATION IS DUE BY JUNE 10TH 
 

Please detach and return (U.S. ð call Kevin Woods) 
 

44th Western Ontario District Rendezvous Registration 
 
Captain ____________________ First Mate ___________________________ Others ________________________ 
 
Address __________________________________________________________ Postal Code/Zip _______________ 
 
Boat Description _______________________________ Motor Home (Y/N)____ Planned Arrival ___________ 
 
Phone ____________________ E-Mail ___________________________ Squadron _________________________ 
 
Registration $20/person; $35/couple; children under 12 free 
 
Saturday dinner: 3 meat buffet, soup and salad bar and dessert buffet $25/person 
 
Registration $______________ Dinners $________________ Total enclosed $__________________ 
 

Make cheques payable to Wallaceburg Power Squadron.  Mail to Kevin Woods, 331 James St, 
Wallaceburg, ONT N8A 2N6 or phone Kevin at the numbers above. 
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Birmingham Power Squadron Rendezvous 

With all our CPS friends 

August 12-14, 2016 

SEAHORSE EXTRAVAGANZA 

A BPS tradition for 38 years the three day yard party with new & old friends 

Arrive Friday 6:00 PM on, Dockage is informal, space available, with rafting and anchor out possible.              
Limited electric power available ð first come, first served. 

Friday dinner will be informal and scheduled to suit guestõs arrival. Weõll order pizzas  

 to go, with salad and serve in shifts if necessary to fit schedules,  ôSeaSangriaõ, beer, iced tea, lemonade  

                         & soda will flow as new friends & old mix   And, of course, dessert will not be forgotten.   @ $14 

09:00 - ?   Saturday outdoor breakfast ð eggs, ham, casseroles, coffee & juice @ $5.00 

  By popular demand a jigsaw puzzle will be waiting to challenge guests while they socialize,                                                                  
count seahorses, boat hop, and share boat stories 

12:30 - ??  Lunch: Hamburgers, hot dogs usual trimmings & beverages* @ $6.00 

Amazing Jarmon SEAHORSE Collection will be featured in yard & house décor as well as food service pieces. 
Puzzle, socializing, pontoon boat rides, new & old boat tours with ôSeaSangriaõ & beer                                                                               

to put all in a festive mood for the main meal. 

18:30 ô Surf & Turfõ themed dinner: peel & eat Shrimp & Steaks ,with  jambalaya, corn on the cob, salads,                        
& beverages*  finished off with sundaes &/or hummers.  @ $ 15.00 

 O9:00 - ? Sunday breakfast on the patio ð òMcMuffins,ó eggs, ham, French toast casserole, coffee juice. @ $6.00                 

*beverages throughout will include ôSangriaõ, beer, lemonade, iced tea, soda, or any BYO substitutes.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  
( Our ôSeaSangriaõ is a constantly flowing & morphing  concoction of wine & soda with fruit) 

We are trying to arrange a Co Op Charting event for Sunday, taking out at least a couple of the attending craft to explore 
parts of Lake St Clair & report on any chart corrections necessary to keep our name on Chart 1492.                                              

If you can stay longer to visit, lunch will be leftovers from our other feasts.                          

Come for all or any part of the party, by car or boat - consider it a ôpay as you goõ backyard weekend,                                                                                            

But RESERVATIONS ARE REQUESTED to help in planning food for all.                                                                                              
BOAT DATA ahead of arrival will help us to accommodate as many, as comfortably as possible.                                                              

Times are approximate, crowd preferences may alter timing. 

WATCH BPS WEB PAGE & EMAIL NOTICES FOR UPDATES! 

Jarmonõs is located on the bay east of  Lake St Clair Metropark                                                                                                
Come in Black Creek past park, we are on starboard side shortly past island on your port.                                                 

House number (38217) is on piling at flagpole,  Seahorses in yard.                                                                                                                                   
(Lat 420 34.656õ  N  Long 820 47.401õ W) 

 Contact Pat Jarmon (seahorsea@wowway.com)    38217 Huron Pointe, Harrison Twp, Mi 48045                             

  

mailto:seahorsea@wowway.com
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    Luncheon 
 
 
 
 

 

Join Birmingham Power Squadron for a  luncheon  

at The Old Club ð Michiganõs òBest Kept Secretó on Tuesday 9 August .  

Birmingham m embers and guests are welcome.  

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1100 Hrs -  1230 Hrs  -  Meet in the River Bar of the clubhouse for fellowship.  From there we will 

proceed to the dining area for lunch.  Order off the menu  (price range from about $10.00 to 

about $25.00) .  The Club requests the use of credit cards in place of cash.  

 

You are f ree to explore the grounds after lunch . Y ou may use the facilities (pool, tennis and etc.) 

for a $25 fee.  

 

Dress attire -  Casual wear, Men must be in collared shirts and shorts are allowed, NO JEANS, 

TANKTOPS OR BATHING SUITS ALLOWED.  

 

Boaters: Enter the South Harbor from the South Channel of  the St Clair River.  Enter between 

pilings located at the southern tip of the island at the end of the pastel colored cottages (at the 

blue cottage).  Advise dockmaster upon arrival on Channel 9 for help with dockage.  

 

Cars:  Proceed left off the Ferry and follow the main road to the very end.  You will come upon a 

locked gate.  Enter CODE: 3764 for entrance to the grounds.  Follow through to the main 

clubhouse.   

 

On behalf of our members and friends, I would like to t hank Dale Cooper and his staff for the 

opportunity to visit this historic site.  This Day Trip will one to remember and hard to raise the 

bar in the future!  
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Come for the Boating Education . . . Stay for the Friendsϱ 

 

See you there!  
For those arriving by boat.  

 

Head to Gull Island, then pass into the St. Clair River with the island on your right.  On your left 

is the southern tip of Harsens Island.   Simply follow the shore to the entrance to The Old Club.  

No possible way you will miss all the colored houses.  
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Come for the Boating Education . . . Stay for the Friendsϱ 

 

DETROIT POWER SQUADRON 
 

CENTENNIAL RENDEZVOUS 
 

28 – 31 JULY 2016 
 

DETROIT YACHT CLUB 
 

Detroit Power Squadron invites you to join us at our Centennial Rendezvous at the historic Detroit Yacht Club. As a 
registered participant you are invited to partake in all activities provided by the Club. If arriving by land, pre-register to be 
admitted at the entrance gate. If arriving by water, call the harbor master on channel 9 for well assignment. All guests 
should check in at Rendezvous HQ registration table at the entrance to Main Dock. A Meet and Greet on Thursday will be 
hosted by Detroit Power Squadron at 1730 at the east end of DYC Island. On Friday we will depart at 1130 for the Ford 
mansion for lunch at 1200 and a self- tour of the mansion and grounds with departure at 1500. On Saturday the guided 
tour of Detroit will depart DYC at 1000 with a stop for lunch. On Sunday, DYC offers a breakfast buffet from 1000- 1300 and 
a chicken dinner buffet from 1300-1900 with payment made directly to DYC. Boat wells are limited, register early. Please 
register by 6/15/16.  
 

DPS CENTENNIAL RENDEZVOUS REGISTRATION 
Whether arriving by land or water, all guests must pre-register 

 
Name: ________________________________ Spouse/Partner: ____________________________  
 
Address: ____________________________ City/State/Prov/Zip: ___________________________  
 
Email: ______________________________Cell/Phone: ___________________________________  
 
Boat Name: ___________________________ Power___ Sail ___ Length ____Beam ____ Draft___  
 
Arrival Date _______ Departure Date _______ Power requirement ____30 amp ____50 amp  
 
Thursday ς Meet and Greet _____________________ (#attending):_____ No charge  
 
Friday ς Tour and lunch - Ford Mansion ____________ (#attending): ____ x $39.00=$________USD  
 
Saturday ς Tour of Detroit ______________________ (#attending): ____ x $49.00=$________USD  
 
Saturday Evening ς Dinner at Detroit Yacht Club _____ (#attending): ____ x $39.00=$_______  
 

Make checks payable to Detroit Power Squadron Grand Total $________ USD 
and remit to Mitch Gawrysiak, 38172 Seaway, Harrison twp., MI 48045 586-468-1180 

not later than 6/15/16. 
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Come for the Boating Education . . . Stay for the Friendsϱ 

 

 

Dearborn Sail & 
Power Squadron 

 
 
 
 

AN N U A L S TE AK & C H IC K E N R O AS T 
S a t urday, Au g u s t 13 , 20 16 

 

Monroe Boat Club  
7932 N Harbor Dr 

Monroe, MI 48161-3825 
(734) 243-8935 

 

¶ Hors Dôoeurves 1500 
¶ Dinner 1700 

 

 
ñPhoto courtesy of Floral City   Imagesò 

Please bring an Hors Dôoeurves or a 
Dessert to pass 

 

Menu: 

New York Strip Steak 

 
$14 

 
Baked Potato, Corn & Salad 

Boneless Chicken Breast $10 Pop, Water 

Vegetarian $ 8 Hors Dôoeurves 

Free Hot Dogs for Children  Tasty Desserts 
 

Alcoholic beverages (beer, wine, cocktails) can be purchased from the MBC bar using tokens. Tokens can be 

purchased at the registration table. Please have exact change, small denominations of cash or check. 

This is a great party on the grounds of Monroe Boat Club, exit 11, (La Plaisance Rd) off of I-75. You get to 
grill your own steak or chicken breast on a large grill. Then dine with your fellow United States Power 

Squadron® members. Join Dearborn Sail & Power Squadron for a fun filled day. P.S. Bring your family 

and friends too. 
 

For Reservations Please Call: Lt/C Richard Walshaw, P; (734) 626-5081 or email; rwalshawvet@gmail.com, 
by August 8, 2016. RESERVATION S ARE REQUIRED!!! ***Please specify your entrée choice*** 
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Dearborn Sail & Power Squadrons 

2016 Commanders Ball 
10 September 2016 

Boarding/Check-in at 1730 at Bishop Park Tour Dock, 

2701 Van Alstyne St, Wyandotte, MI 48192 Ship 

departs  1800  sharp,  returns  at 2100 
 

Dress Attire:  All things boating, remember it may get cool at sunset 

Rank Last Name            First Name Grade          Squadron 

     

(1)    
    

 

(2) 
 

    

 

Address:------------City:    State ZIP ---- 

Phone: ---------  
E-Mail:       _

 

 

This will be a unique evening dining with your Power Squadron Friends while 

experiencing the sights and history of the Motor City on the Detroit River. 

Buffet Dinner with Chicken Piccata and Filet of Beef Sirloin Cash Bar 
 

NOTE: Please indicate special diet if required     

Afterglow at the American Legion Post 217, Wyandotte,  iust a couple hundred yards away 

   @$46.00 = $  Total Amount Enclosed Afterglow   _Yes No 

Make checks payable to: Dearborn  Sail & Power Squadron 

Mail checks and this form to: RSVP no later than 22 August 2016 

 

P/C Leon Collins, SN 33064 Sandra Ln Westland, MI 48185 

 

Space is limited to 75 people so reserve 
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άaŜŜǘ ¦ǎ hƴ ǘƘŜ ¢ƘǊŜŜ wƛǾŜǊǎΦΦΦΦtƛǘǘǎōǳǊƎƘ ²ŜƭŎƻƳŜǎ ¸ƻǳέ 
USPS Governing Board August 23-28 2016 

 
District 7 would like to invite you to join us for the Fall Governing Board meeting in Pittsburgh, Pa.  We have 

lined up some wonderful activities in addition to the business we need to transact.  Come and see our city by 

day and by night.  Attend a baseball game Tuesday evening.  Go on some of the many interesting tours and 

attend luncheons and dinners specially planned for you with a Pittsburgh flare.  

We encourage you to consider attending the Governing Board meeting in Pittsburgh in 

September.  If you have an interest in seeing USPSÊ in action, make plans to go.  Our 

Commander, our ñold prosò the Jarmons and several others will be attending and can answer 

any questions you may have. 

Details and registration information can be found on the United States Power Squadrons® 

web site.  Donôt delay, some events have limited openings and early-bird discounts expire 

soon. 

 

  

 

 

 

We did have one item left unsold at the Markley auction that we thought might be of general 

interest to members.  Lt Dave Bartilson brought in a hard dinghy for sale, but there was no 

interest όƛǘ ǇǊƻōŀōƭȅ ǿŀǎ Ƨǳǎǘ ǘƻƻ ŎƻƭŘύΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘΣ ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ 5ŀǾŜΩǎ ƴƻǘŜΥ 

¢Ƙƛǎ фΩ ǎƻƭƛŘΣ ŎƭŀǎǎƛŎ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŘƛƴƎȅ ƛǎ ŦƻǊ ǎŀƛƭ ŀǘ ŀ ōŀǊƎŀƛƴ ǇǊƛŎŜΦ  It rows, sails and can be 
motored.  LǘΩǎ ǊŀǘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŀ нΦр ƘǇ ŜƴƎƛƴŜ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜ оΦо ƘǇ engine I have (not included) weighs 
the same.  ¢ƻ ƳŜΣ ƛǘΩǎ ǘƘŜ ǿŜƛƎƘǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŜƴƎƛƴŜ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǘǊƛŎǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ L ŘƻƴΩǘ ƳƛƴŘ ƛf the 
boat is a little overpowered.   
 
LƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŎŜƴǘŜǊōƻŀǊŘΣ ǘƘŜ ǊǳŘŘŜǊ ŀƴŘ тΩ ƻŀǊǎΦ  I have 2 sets of masts, neither of 
which was original equipment but would fit or be made to fit.  {ƻΣ ŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǇƻƛƴǘΣ LΩŘ ǎŀȅ ǘƘŜ 
mast and sail are not included. 
 
Priced new at over $2,000, the best offer over $650 takes her.  IŜǊŜΩǎ ŀ ŎƻǳǇƭŜ ƻŦ 
links:  http://newenglandboating.com/news/meet-the-fatty-knees-again.html 
www.fattyknees.com 

 

For information, contact Dave at 11davebart@att.net 
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https://www.visitpittsburgh.com/media-gallery/visitor-gallery/pittsburgh-skylines/majestic-on-river-with-skyline/
http://newenglandboating.com/news/meet-the-fatty-knees-again.html
http://www.fattyknees.com/
mailto:11davebart@att.net

